
Newsletter
Issue 1
Term 4

Welcome back to all of our children and families.
We also welcome a number of new families to our school. Every class at Glenholme School 
has a busy and exciting term ahead of them.
 

Greats and Grans Morning
This is the first of many exciting events happening this term.  On Friday 19th October 
Glenholme School classrooms are open to all our fantastic Grandparents: Nannies, Koros, 
Kuia, Kaumatua, Omas and Opas.   The staff and students are looking forward to hosting all 
of our visitors from 9.00am until 12.50pm this Friday.

 Parental Request Forms
Glenholme School invites parents to have input regarding your child/rens 2019 education 
needs.
Parental Request Forms for 2019 Placements are available from the school office.
· We invite parents to comment on the child’s learning needs, special interests or abilities and 

other aspects regarding their placement for 2019.
· If you have any additional information regarding your child’s 2019 placement that you would 

like Glenholme School to consider, please provide additional information in a letter 
addressed to Molly Norton, Acting Deputy Principal, Glenholme School.

· These forms are available as of Friday 19th October. They are due back to the school office 
by Friday 16th of November. 

· Please note that requesting a specific staff member is not always advantageous for your 
child, as staff changes are expected.
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Notices To Parents

 

 

New Zealand ShakeOut Schools Challenge 2018

Thursday 18th October we all took part in New Zealand ShakeOut, our national earthquake 
drill and tsunami hikoi.  We all  practised our Drop, Cover and Hold drill.
We are also taking part in the New Zealand ShakeOut Schools Challenge, organised by the 
Ministry of Civil Defence & Emergency Management and the Earthquake Commission.  Your 
child will be bringing home a Challenge booklet, to work through with their whanau so we’re 
prepared for an emergency.  Take a look at it, have a go, and complete what you can, 
including the Our Plan section, then sign the Challenge checklist, cut it out and return it to 
school before the end of October.  We have prizes for everyone who returns their signed 
checklist.  Find out more at shakeout.govt.nz.

CHANGE OF STUDENT DETAILS

Please notify the school office as soon as possible if your address/phone 
number/medical situation or guardianship for your child/ren has changed.  It is 
important to keep these details updated in case of a school emergency/medical 
emergency or any correspondence from the school.

Phone 07 3481489 or txt details to 0212455214.



Notices To Parents
SunSmart for 2017

It’s October already, the spring blossoms are out 
and before you know it, it will be summer! 
From October through to end of April, between 
10am to 4pm when the sun’s ultraviolet (UV) rays 
are most intense, Glenholme School will be 
working very hard to ensure that children under 
their care are protected from dangerous UV rays. 
You can support Glenholme School by:
· Providing your child/children with a School hat 

that will offer protection to the neck, ears 
and face to slap on at school when outside 
between 10am and 4pm. They have been 
scientifically proven to provide adequate 
sun protection.

· You can wear a SunSmart hat yourself as 
children like to copy you.

· Your child will be encouraged to slop on 
SPF30+ broad spectrum sunscreen on any 
skin not covered by clothes. Should you 
wish, you may opt to supply a labelled 
bottle with your child/children’s name which 
can be kept at the school.

Remember nearly 80% of lifetime sun exposure 
happens before the age of 18, so it’s important to 
make sun protection a life-long habit, starting as 
young as possible.
 

 

Term Four -  Compulsory  Sun Hats
Students must wear a sun hat in Term Four 
when they are outside. Restricted play will be 
enforced for students without a sunhat. 
Reminder that all parents and whanau signed 
an agreement on enrolment regarding the 
Glenholme School Uniform Policy. This policy 
clearly states that the official School Sun Hat 
must be worn as the brim provides cover for 
the neck, ears, nose and face. The School 
Sun Hat can be purchased at NZ Uniforms 
retail shop or online.



Term 3 100% Attendance
A1:  Panache Tahuriorangi, Upuia Richel, Kaprice Mita
A2: Wayne Whata-Leef Anderson, David Walker, Sol Rogers, Ava Morris-Taute,  

Shaniqua Lord, Keira Lazaro, Kai Jung Ishida, Jorjah Isaac, 
Jordan Hogan-Palmer, Poker Heke                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

A3: Purity Rimaha
A4: Dizarah-Lee Heke, Michelle Feng, Zach de Loree
A5: Princes Visaya, Ezra Overbye, Nevaeh Le Comte, Devin Lambert, Ezias Brons, 

Bezaleel Bantolio, Chantel Albert-Huata
A6: Maddie Stroud
A7: Maraea Sorenson, Tahei Morris-Ngatai
A8: Ryan Henderson
B1: Isobel Watton, Emily Sollitt, Jasleen Kaur, Zelda Isaac, Sophia Feng, 

Te Manawanui Christie, Parehe Andersen
B2: Acacia Simiona Moke-Pouwhare, Ujwal Semwal, Sophy Kang, Oleya Brons, 

Jack Abbott
B3: Joy Tafuna, Aava Shaw, Brodie Porteous, Reid Crothers
B4: Kiana Henderson, Hineringa Falwasser, Keita Andersen
B5: Kaye Virganio, Thomas Richel, Jade Palmer, Harry Lane, Daniel Baume
B6: Declan Vakaj, Maddison Page, Baishe Dalley-Wood
C6: Kyahs Morris-Ngatai, Reid Chung, Harry Abbott
C7: Novayah Tawhara, Ivan Simbol, Trisha Malik, Samrat Kadia, 

Jaydah Heke, Zian Gelvosa, Taylah-Bree Heke
C8: Harper van der Vlugt, Kimi Tenacio, Mehreen Kaur, Jordan Harris, Amy Feng
C9: Trezian Tawhara, Willow Bryers



Principal Awards

Awarded to students making exceptional effort and or achievement at school, 
therefore deserving of acknowledgement and recognition. Presented to recipients 
on Friday 26th October at Assembly and will be live on FaceBook at the time of the 
presentation.

A1: Ella Gotz for consistently showing the Glenholme School values. Ella is an awesome role model in 
A1. She displays the values of respect, integrity, diversity and excellence on a daily basis. Ella is a 
considerate student who is always willing to helps others. She takes on roles and responsibilities around the 
classroom, from helping Whaea Sarah through to taking on a tuakana role among her peers. Ella shows 
excellence by working hard in her school work and presenting work to a high standard. Tino pai Ella, keep up 
the great work!  
A2: Beth Crengle for demonstrating the disposition of Self-Regulator when completing her Writing. Beth 
has learnt to efficiently use the time given to her for completing the Writing Process. She is ensuring that she 
proof reads her work thoroughly, and checks that she has included all of the Success Criteria.  Beth has also 
learnt to improve her stories when editing for a second time, as she endeavours to use more precise, or 
descriptive vocabulary, to spruce up her work. Tino pai Beth.
A3: Luke Macfarlane for working hard towards achieving your learning intention in reading. You are 
demonstrating your ability to monitor your reading by sharing with others your understanding of what you 
have read. You are persevering and demonstrating the Glenholme values of achievement and responsibility. 
Keep up your awesome attitude with your reading.  
A4: Kayden Collier for being a  focused and independent student who is working hard in all areas.  
Kayden practices our school values and dispositions.  He works hard to complete all his work and willingly 
shares his ideas.  Kayden is reliable and trustworthy both in and out of the class.  He is striving for 
excellence in all he does and enjoys the progress he makes.  Kayden is an awesome member of A4.  Well 
done! 
A5: Chantel Albert-Huata for having had a fantastic start to term 4. She is showing more confidence in 
her many abilities. She leads the class in Waiata and often helps other students with their understanding of 
Te Reo. Chantel is applying herself to all aspects of her learning, and is always ready to learn. She 
consistently demonstrates all of the Glenholme School Values and is a kind, caring and delightful member of 
our classroom. Thank you for all your mahi Chantel, you are wonderful.



Principal Awards
A6: Felix Ronayne for being  a motivated and focused learner especially during maths time. 
Felix reflects the learning dispositions of the risk taker and the problem solver as he is willing to 
give challenging maths tasks a go and think of the best strategy to figure out the answer. It’s really 
awesome to see this eagerness in maths. Keep up the great effort.   

A7: Koah Wiremu for displaying the Glenholme School disposition of the “thinker”.  Koah 
listens carefully during class discussions  and can make connections between what he hears and 
what he already knows to help solve problems.  He is curious about the world around him and 
motivated to learn new information and explore new ideas.  Keep challenging yourself to learn 
Koah.

A8: Jaden Rudolph-Niania for being a super well behaved girl with exceptional manners. She 
displays all the School Values and is a wonderful role model in A8. Jaden works quickly and 
quietly and always produces work to a high standard. Thank you Jaden for being such a kind 
friend. Keep up the excellent effort.

B1: Lexi Brierley for demonstrating the qualities of a successful learner.  You are a self 
regulator who understands the importance of your learning intentions and success criteria and are 
able to clearly articulate what they mean.  You are competently using a variety of strategies to 
assist you when you get stuck in the learning pit, while confidently being able to demonstrate and 
explain your chosen strategy.    Ka mau te pai! Well done Lexi.

B2: Vinaina Bilivalu for her enthusiasm towards learning.  Everyday Vinaina comes to school 
with a positive attitude and is ready to learn.  She is an organised learner and settles herself 
quickly into the task at hand.  She also works well during group time and contributes her thoughts 
and ideas to the group effectively. Keep up your eagerness to learn Vinaina, you are doing 
fantastic!



Principal Awards
B3:  Eden Palmer for having a fantastic attitude towards her learning. She displays the virtue of 
Self-Regulator by being an organised and independent worker who challenges herself and always strives 
for excellence. Eden is a wonderful role model in B3 who collaborates, encourages and works well with 
others. Keep up the great work Eden!!

B6: Devon Murray for being  a great learner in B6 because she consistently demonstrates the school 
values and learning dispositions.  She is very kind and caring and willing to help others with their learning.  
She loves listening to younger children read.  Devon listens well in class,  concentrates and perseveres until 
she has finished quality work.  Keep up the great work, Devon.  We love having you in our class.

C6: Jaz-Rae Isaac Toka for trying her best in all of her learning with a positive attitude. When she is 
stuck in the learning pit, she uses her thinking skills to help her find a way out. Jaz-Rae consistently 
demonstrates respect and manners in and out of the classroom. We love having you in C6, tumeke 
Jaz-Rae!

C7: Jaydah Heke for your good learning about earthquakes, and what causes them.  You watched  the 
earthquake videos to gather facts, and could answer questions to show you were concentrating.  You know 
what to do in an earthquake drill.   Mrs Caudwell is sure you will talk to your family about it, and help them 
to make a plan.

C8 Kimi Tenacio for showing excellence across the curriculum. Kimi, even though you haven’t been in 
C8 for very long you have already shown wonderful progress in your reading, writing and maths. You 
always arrive at school ready and keen to learn which has helped move you up the learning progressions. 
Your respect and creativity is wonderful to see too. Keep up the fantastic work Kimi. 

C9: Hauzay Murphy for striving for excellence in his reading. Hauzay you have worked hard to learn 
you basic words which has helped you make some great progress. You talk about the ideas within stories 
very confidently. Keep up the positive attitude.



Sports Notices 
Flippa Ball
Flippa ball has started with the first round of games played on Tuesday. Games are played at the 
Aquatic Centre with the first games starting at 3.45pm and the last round ending at approximately 
6.05pm. We have four teams; Glenholme Tamatekapua (Yr 5/6), Glenholme Ngatoro-i-rangi (Yr 5/6), 
Glenholme Te Ao-kapurangi (Yr 3/4) and Glenholme Hinemoa (Yr 3/4).  The teachers in charge are 
Whaea Allyson for the year 3/4 teams and Matua Mark for the senior teams. If you have any queries
please do not hesitate to contact them or pop into the school office. The flippa ball draw will be 
displayed outside A5 on the window and will also be posted on our school facebook page every week.

Touch 
Our tamariki had their first games for Term 4 yesterday at the Westbrook fields. We have six teams in this seasons competition; 
Glenholme Rotoiti (Yr 1/2), Glenholme Pikihaua (Yr 1/2), Glenholme Rotoma (Yr 3/4), Glenholme Rerewhakaaitu (Yr 3/4), Glenholme 
Okataina (Yr 3/4) and Glenholme Ihenga (Yr 5/6). Games start at 4.00pm with the last round at 7pm (note: later times are for 
Intermediate teams). The teachers in charge are Mrs Kiel for the junior teams, Mr Jansen for the middle school teams and Mr Picken 
for the senior team.  If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact these teachers or pop into the school office. The touch 
draw will be displayed outside A5 on the window and will also be posted on our school facebook page every week. For more 
information visit the website www.sporty.co.nz/rotoruatouch

Whakapoungakau and Tihi-o-Tonga Athletics Day

It is that time of the year when our tamariki start training for our annual Year 3-6 Athletics Day. This exciting sports event will be on 
Monday 5th November starting at 9.30am. The postponement date for this event is Friday 9th November. The students will rotate 
around 5 track and field disciplines; long jump, high jump, shot put, discus and sprints (60m, 100m and 200m). Students 9 years and 
older (as of 15th Oct) that place in the finals, will go through to the Rural/Central Athletics Competition in mid November at the 
International Stadium. If tamariki are successful at this event, they will compete in the EBOP/CBOP Championships on the 4th 
December over in Whakatane. We encourage all parents, caregivers and whanau to come and watch and support our tamariki on the 
day. 

http://www.sporty.co.nz/rotoruatouch


Sports Notices
Swimming

Our swimming pool will open on Tuesday 6th November. Children will swim every day for the week they are 
rostered on for swimming. All tamariki are expected to swim unless they have open sores and are wearing 
plasters or after having a bout of diarrhoea. All children will need a named swimming bag or plastic bag, 
named swimming gear and towel and goggles if they have them. We also encourage that all items of school 
uniform be named as well to avoid uniforms being mixed up, thank you.

Life Education 
Berni, Harold and the Life Education caravan will be onsite for 
2 weeks starting on Monday 29th October. Individualised 
lessons have been planned that cover one of the five major 
strands; food and nutirtion, human biology, relationships & 
communities, identity & resilience and substances. Each team 
has identified a strand based on the needs and age of their 
students. We look forward to seeing Harold and Berni in weeks 
3 and 4.

Weet-Bix Kids Tryathlon

The Sanitarium Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon is designed for Kiwi kids aged 7-15 years to help them stay active 
and healthy through a programme of participation. The series has been running since 1992 and is a rite of 
passage for Kiwi kids. To date over 300,000 Kiwi kids have given it a TRY. Open to Kiwi kids of all sporting 
abilities the Sanitarium Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon is a fun day out for kids, parents and whanau. Participants 
get to swim, cycle, and run their way around age appropriate courses, either as an individual or as part of a 
team of two.

                                                        continued



Sports Notices

Date: Morning of Sunday 2nd December

Location: Kuirau Park, Rotorua

Entry Age: Entry is open to all 7 to 15 olds (based on age on event day) 

Event Distances: Individual - 7 years; Swim 50m; Cycle 4km; Run 1.5km

                                              8-10 years; Swim 100m; Cycle 4km; Run 1.5km

                                              11-15 years; Swim 200m; Cycle 8km; Run 1.5km

                                              Teams - Junior Teams; Swim 100m; Cycle 4km; Run 1.5km

                                              Senior Teams; Swim 200m; Cycle 8km; Run 1.5km (NB: One team member 
completes the swim, one team member completes the cycle and both complete the run). The Rotorua 
Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon is located at Kuirau Park. The TRYathlon will begin with the swim leg in the 
heated outdoor pool at the Rotorua Aquatic Centre where the pool is 50m in length. The transition area is 
located on the field beside the Aquatic Centre. The bike leg is around the streets surrounding Kuirau Park, 
and the leg run is around Kuirau Park itself. You can download the course map from the Event Day info tab 
to see the full routes. Follow the Weet-Bix TRYathlon facebook page for updates! Join the Rotorua 
Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon event facebook page.This is your SCHOOL GROUP specific link that you can 
share with everyone. This link will enable your SCHOOL GROUP members to join your SCHOOL GROUP with 
ease! https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=31822&G=77460 for students to register 
as part pf the Glenholme School Group. There are discounted entries for students that enter under 
our school group plus we are also eligible to win some amazing prizes, so make sure you look out 
for the school link next week.

http://bit.ly/2x2UbZ2
http://bit.ly/2x2UbZ2


Coming Glenholme School Events 

2018 Board of Trustees

Board Chairperson - Chris Allibone
Principal - Sarah Thompson

Staff Representative - Molly Norton
Parent Representatives:

Julie Avery
Amy Chung
Kapi Tawhai

Angie Brierley 
 

19th October Grandparents Day

19th October Parent Request Forms 2019 - Open

22nd October Labour Day
31st October BOT Meeting 6pm
1st November FOTS Disco
5th November School Pool Opens
5th November Year 3-6 Athletics Day
29th Oct - 9th Nov Life Education Caravan
15th November BOT Meeting 6pm
16th November PP Year 3-6 Athletics Day
16th November Parent Request 2019 Forms Closes
22nd November Pukehangi Team Fire Station Trip
27th November Kapa Haka Performance at Ahurei
30th November Young Leaders End of Year Reward Day
6th December Whakapoungakau End of Year Excursion
7th December Road Patrol Reward Day
12th December Pukeroa Fun Day at school
13th December Pukeroa and Pukehangi Awards Ceremony
14th December Achievement Card Reward Day
17th December Year 6 Leavers Ceremony
18th December Tihi-o-tonga and Whakapoungakau Awards Ceremony
19th December Last Day of 2018

School Closes at 12.30pm

 
 
 


